MINUTES - MARCH 8, 2022

The Gilpin Township Board of Supervisors held a their regular monthly meeting on Tuesday, March 8, 2022, at 7:00 PM in the township municipal building. Roll call was as follows: Linda Alworth - absent; Jeremy Smail - present; Charles Stull - present; Kris Kulick - present; Kevin Miller - absent; Sharon Long - present; Tim Miller - present, Chris Fabec - present; Ted Long - present.

VISITORS WRITTEN REQUESTS:

Tom Aikens of 121 Cibik Lane was looking to see if there are any grants available to replace a small bridge on a private lane.

At this time in the meeting, Kevin Miller came into attendance at 7:03 PM.

Sharon Long, Secretary Treasurer, presented the minutes from the previous meeting. Kris Kulick made a motion to approve the minutes. Jeremy Smail seconded. Motion carried.

Sharon Long, Secretary Treasurer, read the financial report. Jeremy Smail made a motion to approve the report. Kris Kulick seconded. Motion carried.

Sharon Long, Secretary Treasurer, presented a bills to be paid list. Jeremy Smail made a motion to pay the bills. Kris Kulick seconded. Motion carried.

Charles Stull made a motion to have an executive session for personnel matters. Jeremy Smail seconded. Chris Fabec, Chief, was invited into the meeting. Session was held at 7:07 PM. Linda Alworth arrived at 7:10 PM and attended the session. Meeting was called back to order at 7:32 PM with nothing to report.

Charles Stull made a motion to approve the PMRS ordinance. Kevin Miller seconded. Motion carried.

Charles Stull made a motion to advertise for bids for materials to be opened at our April regular meeting. Kevin Miller seconded. Motion carried.

Jeremy Smail made a motion to pass a resolution for applying for an LSA grant for 1 million dollars. Linda Alworth seconded. Motion carried.

Jeremy Smail made a motion to accept the resignation of Dalton VanWhy effective February 23, 2022. Kevin Miller seconded. Motion carried.

Chris Fabec, Chief, read the police report this month. Kris Kulick made a motion to approve the report. Jeremy Smail seconded. Motion carried.

Charles Stull made a motion to hire Theodore Bajack as a full time police officer starting at \$21.93 an hour or extend the permission for Chris Fabec to hire should this offer be rejected. Kevin Miller seconded. Motion carried.

Sharon Long, Zoning Officer, read the zoning report. Charles Stull made a motion to approve the report. Kevin Miller seconded. Motion carried.

There was no dog report this month.

Ted Long, Foreman, was read his road report for the month. Kris Kulick made a motion to approve the report. Jeremy Smail seconded. Motion carried.

Charles Stull made a motion to advertise for bids to pave James Leech Road and tar and chip Shearer Road. Kris Kulick seconded. Motion carried.

VISITORS:

Bob George of 112 Newton Lane spoke about a water trap issue that should be looked into before paving James Leech Road.

Brian Bowser of 146 Banfield Road asked why are speed humps being installed on Banfield Road. He doesn't know of any reason to have it. Who is going to fix his car when its damaged from the speed humps.

Rob Pastva of 147 Sportsman Road asked why we vote on someone's resignation?

Debra Bowser of 103 Pear Orchard Lane asked how much the speed humps cost? She states that she asked for them in the past and was told that they were not necessary so why build them now?

Kris Kulick made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Jeremy Smail seconded. Motion carried. Meeting was adjourned at 8:13 PM.

Sharon Long Secretary Treasurer